2018--TOWN OF SHERWOOD, CLARK COUNTY, WL
DECEMBER TOWN BOARD MEETING
December 11, 2018

The Town Board of Sherwood met Tuesday, December 11, 2018 at 6:00 pm at the Sherwood Town
Hall. All Board member present including clerk & treasurer. There were no town electors present. This notice
was published in the Pittsville Record and posted within the township at the town hall, Roadhouse Bar & Grill,
& at the Sherwood Substation on County Road W. The agenda as follows: call to order, approval of minutes by
town board, treasurer’s report, town correspondence, reports from town officers, public comments upon
recognition of the chairman, specific matters for discussion and possible action by town board in open session--
ATV/UTYV road updates, township roads updates, sand/salt roads, brush cutting this winter, Travis/Ken
snowplowing season, & Meridian/Highway 73 hunting accident, pay bills, set town board meeting & Board of
Audit Meeting in January 2019 and set Caucus Meeting in January 2019 and adjournment.

Chairman Andy Cegielski called this meeting to order. The Pledge of Allegiance
was recited. Minutes of the previous were read. One correction--Chairman Andy was
notified that the Clark County Highway Department is still working on opening all county
roads to ATV/UTYV use instead of the Clark County Commission Board. After this
correction was made, a motion by Ken Schwanebeck, seconded by Curtis Anding to accept
the minutes as read. Motion carried. Peggi gave the treasurer’s report. As of November 30,
2018 we have on hand $55,715.43.

ATV/UTYV updates: Chairman Andy was notified that at the upcoming Clark
County Highway Department meeting they will definitely pass all County Roads within
township for ATV/UTYV use.

TOWNSHIP ROADS: The Town of Lynn offered to snowplow and sand Badger
Avenue when needed this winter.

BRUSH CUTTING: JJ Brush Cutting will consider brush cutting Basswood
Avenue, Dyer Road, Anderson Road, Colonial Avenue, Sandhill Avenue & the cul-de-sac
off of Sandhill Avenue this winter. They will wait for our request first.

MERIDAIN/HIGHWAY 73 HUNTING ACCIDENT; Received bill from the
Granton Area Fire Association regarding a hunting accident. Larry Gatzke fell from a tree
while hunting in October 2018. The charge for this accident was $850 and billed to us.
Clerk paid the bill this month and Chairman Andy will send a letter to Larry Gatzke for
reimbursement to us.

PAY BILLS: Board approved checks #3894 through #3906. Our next town board
meeting will be held Tuesday, January 8, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. at the Sherwood Town hall. The
Board of Audit will follow to make sure the books of the clerk & treasurer agree. Our
township caucus will convene on Monday, January 21, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. at the Sherwood
town hall. A motion by Chairman Andy, seconded by Supervisor Ken to adjourn. Motion
carried. Meeting adjourned. (7:05 pm)
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